SCW Pickleball Membership Meeting Wednesday November 16, 2022

The meeting was called to order by the President, Eileen Freydberg.

There was a quorum with 288 members in attendance.

Membership - Per Barcelo

Peg reported that in October we had 21 new members join our club bringing our total to 1606. 468 members have already rejoined for 2023.

Website - Mark Basel

Mark is looking for a couple of volunteers to help monitor the website, and will commit to at least a full year.

Fun in the Sun Pickleball Tournament - Sandra Cook

T-shirts will be going on sales starting Monday the 21st on the website.

Day for Charity-Ball Drop - Ken Holtz

Ball Drop tickets are now on sale. Teresa Brown has stepped forward to help run the Day for Charity this coming year. Ken and Teresa are working together for the upcoming event. Teresa will be taking the lead for 2024 with Ken's assistance.

Food Drive-Kathy Russler

Linda Valencia offered to match up to \$500 but it must be raised at this meeting. Eileen and Bill Freydberg have also offered to match \$500. Before the meeting, we have raised about \$1500 in food and \$1300 in cash. The food drive ends on December 2nd.

President - Eileen Freydberg

- -The backboard has arrived and is ready for use. The new ball machine has arrived but is not ready to be used at this time.
- -Elections will be done electronically this year starting on Monday November 21^{st} 23^{rd} . The Rec Center will be handling the election ballots and results.

Election-Wendy Wright

Members running for election are:

President - Coke Shaefer and Ken Holtz

Secretary - Kathleen Derrick and Diane Maehl

Officer at Large Scheduling - Don Marshall

Eileen asked if there were any nominations from the floor. There were not any nominations from the floor.

Jim Vermeer motioned to close nominations and Gary Saelens seconded. The motion passed.

Officer at Large - Danielle Smith

Christmas Party is being held on December 2^{nd} , 5-9pm with dancing and photo booth. The menu is The Taste of Italy. Check the website for more information. Toni Froese, Long Realty will be sponsoring the party. You must register for the party to attend.

The second half of the meeting the candidates for the Board positions introduced themselves. Club members were given the opportunity to ask question to any of the candidates.

Thank you to the 3.5+ men's group for dinner.

A motion to adjourn was made by Nancy Dobbins, Lucy Ward seconded. Motion passed. Meeting was adjourned.